
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 DECEMBER 2006


EX.297/06
CUMBRIA SUB REGIONAL HOUSING STRATEGY (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.105/06 presenting the final version of the Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy, including the market assessments for the 3 housing markets covered by the Carlisle District (Carlisle Urban, Carlisle Rural East, Carlisle Rural West).

The Executive on 12 June 2006 (EX.110/06) was consulted on the Draft Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy.  The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 20 July 2006 (COS.77/06) had considered the draft and commented that the Committee did not feel that it was in a position to carry out detailed scrutiny of the draft Strategy as there was a substantial amount of information missing from the document. 

The Director advised that since summer a significant amount of work had taken place to complete the documentation.  The Cumbria Housing Strategy is a higher level document than the Housing Strategy for Carlisle and it links joint working together with a number of actions across the County.  There was no conflict between the strategies, with the Carlisle Housing Strategy being focussed on delivery of actions within the local area and at an operational level.

Concern had been expressed in the past regarding the potential implications of the sub regional strategy on future distribution of funding throughout Cumbria.  Part of the work of the officer sub group would be to develop an agreement for how any future streams of funding awarded on a sub regional level would be distributed, with all the decisions being taken by an Executive Group on which a member from each Council sits.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio holder referred to page 2 of Appendix 2 and the Key Issue of Regeneration.  He noted that it only referred to Carlisle South and he hoped that when the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee consider the report, they would look at in the light of wider regeneration issues as it does not adequately express other regeneration activity undertaken by the Council, eg Carlisle Renaissance.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the completed Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy and 3 market assessments be forwarded to the Community Overview and Scrutiny for consideration of and comment on the document prior to final approval.

Reasons for Decision

To consider the Strategy prior to final approval.







